

**MINTHIS GOLF CLUB**  
**MINUTES OF THE MEETING**  
**HELD ON 3rd SEPTEMBER 2018**

<b>Present:</b>	Brian Hamilton (BH)	Captain
	Graeme Nichol (GN)	Vice Captain/Competitions
	Carol Powell (CP)	Secretary
	Bev Mitchell (BM)	Treasurer
	Roy Peach (RP)	Greens
	Colin du Cann-Crowther (CduCC)	Committee
	David McKibben (DM)	Head Professional

**1 Apologies:**

Apologies were received from Chris Furneaux (CF)

**2 Previous Minutes:**

The Minutes of the previous meeting held on Tuesday 7th August 2018 were read and approved.

**3 Matters Arising:**

- (GN) will issue an email to remind members to try and play “ready golf” to speed up their round of golf. Course marshalling has been implemented to try and ensure gaps are not appearing in the groupings. The “ready golf” proposals are on the noticeboard of the caddy masters room for all to read.

**4 Competitions:**

- A volunteer is required to assist with the Ladies shoot-out competition. (GN) to issue an email. (DM) confirmed that the men would play off the white tees and the ladies off the red tees.
- Discussions have taken place with Minthis clothing suppliers. Sample “Minthis Team” shirt options should arrive shortly to view, prior to a survey being circulated to members.
- A preliminary “Fixture List” for 2019 has been reviewed which will be presented and discussed with management nearer the time.
- Miriam Carr has confirmed the charity for her sponsored event being held on November 7th will be “St Michael’s Hospice”.
- The admin sheets have been reviewed for the November and December competitions and (GN) will place online and file the entry sheets in the members folder.

- (GN) to issue the “2019 Medal Prize” survey at both September and October Medal competitions.
- Discussions took place regarding individual trophies for the Club Championships in relation to the budget.
- Consideration is being given in the event that there is a “Joint 1st Place” within the leaderboard for ongoing competitions. (GN) is producing rules that will cover this scenario.

## **5 Social Events:**

- The annual bowling evening this year, will take place on Thursday 8th November and will be followed by a meal at Gustoso’s Restaurant. (GN) to issue a flyer for the event and place in the folder.
- There are 30 people attending the sponsor’s dinner at Gabriels Taverna on 13th September. Monies to be paid by 8th September. (BH) finalising transport details - the cost of the bus to be paid on the evening.
- Management have invited all members to a “Cocktail” evening on Wednesday 10th October.

## **6 Golf Course Matters:**

- (DM) confirmed that the crab grass that is visible on most of the greens should die off later in the year. (CF) has a “prevention programme” to put into place next season.
- Discussion took place regarding the perceived quality of the holes on most of the greens. Some members felt that the holes are not cut as sharply as they could be. (DM) confirmed that this is a short term feature following the scarifying of the greens.

## **7 Financial Matters:**

- (BM) presented the Monthly Accounts which were reviewed and approved.

## **8 A.O.B.:**

- It was highlighted that there needed to be more bar staff in the Sports Bar for any competition with a “shot gun” start. (BH) to discuss with management.

There being no other business the Meeting closed at 2.30 pm.

The date of the next Meeting is Monday, 1st October at 1.00 pm.